APPLS

Minutes of March 18, 2004 Meeting

 

Darlene Marshall called the meeting to order with 24 present.  Minutes from the October meeting were accepted without change.  

 

Rob presented the attached Treasurer’s report showing a beginning balance of $6891.87, expenses of $298.70, deposits of $200.00, and an ending balance of $6793.17.  It was decided that APPLS will not collect dues this year due to the economic climate of libraries & the health of our current balance.

 

It was agreed to commit $500.00 to co-sponsor the Public Libraries breakfast at the PaLA Conference in September.  APPLS will also hold a business meeting at the annual conference.  We have been asked to sponsor a conference session as well.  The decision was postponed to the June meeting when more details will be available.  It was suggested that APPLS offer a poster session at the conference using materials developed for the County Commissioners annual conference.  David Belanger will submit an application on behalf of APPLS.

 

Jim Hollinger gave several updates on behalf of Commonwealth Libraries.  The Governor’s Council proposed making Lebanon County the 29th District Center in PA.  This action had the effect of taking the demise of District Centers off the table for the time being.  Commonwealth Libraries will soon release an RFP for an independent study of District Center services in PA.  Jim also reminded us that Technology Plans (as related to E-rate discount applications) must be current.

 

The following new personnel were introduced to the group:  Cliff Farides is the new Clarion County Library System Administrator.  Susan Hauer is the new Administrator of the Library System of Lancaster County.  Bonnie Young is the new Library Development Advisor at Commonwealth Libraries.

 

The APPLS training workshop will be put off until March 2005 because of schedule conflicts and money problems for libraries in 2004.

 

Marilyn Jenkins reported for the Program Development Committee that the surveys are completed.  She asked for guidance from the group as to what we want to do with the information.  It was suggested that the results be made available via a link on the web site.  Marilyn asked again that any suggestions about information for the web site be forwarded to her.

 

The Welcome Wagon contacts (greeters to new administrators, etc.) are:


Susan Walls – NW PA


Mary Garm – NE PA


Cecy Keller – SE PA


Fred Natale – SW PA

 

There was a lot of discussion related to the County Commissioners Conference which will be held in Pittsburgh August 1-4, 2004.  It was recommended that we contact PCBL and see about a joint booth (priced at $725-$740 depending on location.)  We also want to work with the County Commissioners’ Association of PA (CCAP) to establish a relationship with their leadership.   Libraries should be included on their checklist of orientation information that is given to new commissioners.  It was suggested that we try to make a presentation at the conference about at least one “success story” of a partnership between the commissioners and the library system.  Also our booth should highlight such “best practices.”  The committee for the conference presence this year will be David Belanger, Marilyn Jenkins, and Susan Hauer.  They will be collecting information on best practices to be used in all approaches to the county commissioners.  Abd Bibbi suggested that we educate ourselves on these best practices and then expand that education to the public and to politicians.

 

Matt Kane talked about county library taxes and the library code.  Several librarians with experience in holding referendums commented on what they had learned.  Betsy Fordon recognized that perhaps a continuing education opportunity on library tax would be helpful.

 

Tim Salony suggested that we look into funding a journalist to write an article on the best practices information.  He also suggested funding or co-sponsoring research with the aim of moving our agenda forward.

 

The meeting was adjourned for lunch and continued networking.

